
 

 

NEWSLETTER                               Friday,  10th December 2021 

Christmas Concert 2021 





 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Birthday wishes to:                                                          

Charlotte Littlewood, Lanah Lang,               

Sienna Schembri, Shae Zeinert, Hayley Delaney 

and Lina Gorsuch 

 

                                        

 

                                                                

@ KPS 
  

December 
 

Monday 13th 

Grade 6 Graduation 
 

Tuesday 14th 

Bee Ticket Mystery Bonanza 
 

Friday 17th 

End of Term 4 —1.30pm finish 

 
 

February  
 

Tuesday 1st 

All students return to school 
  

Monday 14th to Wednesday 16th 

Grade 5/6 Sovereign Hill Camp 

 

Are you changing schools in 2022? 
 

To assist with our planning, if your child is not 
returning to Kilmore Primary School 
in 2022, could you please advise the 
office as soon as possible.  

 

 

 

Bee Ticket Mystery Bonanza 
 

As the school year draws to a close, we will be holding the Bee Ticket Bonanza, to beat all 

Bonanzas!  
 

On Tuesday, December 14th each grade will have the opportunity to spend an allocated 

amount of time at an ‘inflatable’ Bonanza! These will include, F-2 student jumping castle and 

disco dome and for 3-6 students a giant slide and inflatable obstacle course.  
 

We have put together a safety plan around supervision of students on the equipment and also 

COVID safe practices including sanitising of hands and the equipment, air purifiers and natural 

ventilation.   
 

In the last newsletter of the year, we will share some photos of the day! 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Transition Day and 2022 Grades 

Transition Day is always one of the most exciting days of the school year and last Tuesday was no 

exception. All of our students had the opportunity to work at next year’s level for most of the day and 

we also welcomed our new Foundation students to school for their most extensive session to date. 

Across the school, we had a highly successful day and there was a fabulous buzz throughout the day. 

The final step in the creation of our 2022 grades is to use feedback from Transition Day to make final 

adjustments to our 2022 grades. Parents will be informed of their children’s grades on Wednesday, 

December 15th – students will bring home a letter identifying their 2022 teachers and a school map 

for 2022.  
 

Reporting 

Student Semester 2 reports will be available on the Compass portal from 4pm on Tuesday afternoon. 

Similar to Semester 1 reports, the Semester 2 format will be a little different in recognition of the impact 

of remote learning. Students will receive A to E grades for English and Mathematics and all other 

curriculum areas will have a teacher comment rather than a grade. This change to the format is 

consistent across government schools in Victoria.  

 
Congratulations Mrs Rebecchi 

I would like to congratulate Mrs Sam Rebecchi and her husband Daniel on the exciting news that Mrs 

Rebecchi is expecting her first child in June 2022. Mrs Rebecchi announced the news to staff on 

Monday and there was huge excitement and celebration amongst our staff group.  

 
Christmas Concert 

On Wednesday we held our 2021 Christmas Concert. It was a great opportunity to celebrate an 

important end of year ritual after so much change and disruption over the last two years. All of our 

students did a fabulous job with their items, however my particular highlight was the Grade 2 item 

“The 12 Days Of Christmas” in which the Grade 2 team rewrote the lyrics to remind us all of the 

remote learning / onsite learning experiences we have all had in 2021. I would like to thank and 

congratulate the dynamic team that put the concert together and highlight the extensive work put in 

by Ms Brennan, Ms Pappin, Mr Parkinson and Mr Melling over the last number of weeks. The concert 

will be available to families via video link on Wednesday, December 15th.  
 

Tuesday – “Mystery Bonanza” 

Next Tuesday, we are holding a “Mystery Bonanza” event to give students the opportunity to cash in 

their Bee Tickets and enjoy a positive and fun activity in the last week of school. The nature of the 

event itself is a closely guarded secret, however I am sure that your children will come running to tell 

you all about it at the end of the day! 
 

 

 

 

 

All the best, 

 

 

Neil O’Sullivan 

Principal 

Mr O’Sullivan 

Brooklynn Hawkless  - FR receiving her 

student award  



   Mathematics News with Captain Marvel 

And the winner is…. Lachlan Johnston from 4M. He estimated that the bread 

tags would weigh 1,222 grams (1.22 kilograms).  

The SAT weighed our collection on Wednesday and found that there was 15 

kilograms worth of bread tags. (Just a little bit more than Lachlan’s estimation). 

Their volume was equal to three boxes of A4 paper! The SAT weighed a 

collection of 100 bread tags and found their mass to be 50grams. We then 

divided 15000 grams by 50 and learned that we had 300 lots of 50 grams. We 

then had to multiply 300 by 100 which gave us an incredible total of 

approximately 30, 000 bread tags.  

That’s a huge amount of landfill that we saved as a school community! 

 

SAT News 

 

SAT News 
Bread Tag Collection 

It has been an honour being a SAT rep for 2021. We ran our bread tag fundraiser for 3 terms 

and lots of students have contributed to this project.  

 

The bread tags for wheelchairs program have collected 4, 929kg to date. They receive 

approximately 250kg per month and have provided funds for 47 wheelchairs. The average 

cost of a wheelchair ranges from $100 to $30 000! This depends on if it is manual or electric.  

 

So far, we have collected 15kg which is equivalent to approximately 30, 000 bread tags. We 

could not have done this without Kilmore Primary School’s amazing community.  

 

Our other project has been the friendship bench. It has been tricky to get together to finish 

this with remote learning throughout the year, but we are happy to announce that the 

Friendship Bench will be installed ready for 2022. 

 

Thank you for your support with this from the 2021 SAT team.  

 

Evie Lynn, Zara Schultz, Michael Montagnese, Zoe Walton, Caleb Hallam, Ava Williams, 

Logan Macintosh, Zahli Mann, Jase Kneebone, Thomas Lynn, Ava Male, Harry Wright,      

Tyler Atkins, Sienna Ward, Isabelle Turner, Emma Knippel, Abigail Mecklem, Millicent Praag, 

Ryan Bikerdike, Chayse Gould, Pearl Kaur, Emily Catanzaro, Jhett Bentley, Kabeer Makkar 

and Maddison Pike. 



Stationery Packs—orders due today to avoid late fee of $5 

Kilmore Primary School is looking forward to another great year of teaching and learning and would like to 

advise you of Kilmore Primary School’s Voluntary Financial Contributions for 2022. 

Please find attached the information relating to our 2022 Voluntary Financial Contributions and our 2022 

Booklists. 

 

The school’s recommended supplier is JI Office Products, by clicking on the following link, it will take you 

directly to JI Office Products https://jiofficeproducts.com.au/KIL935 

Select the correct year level for 2022, fill in the student’s name, select add to order, go to checkout, enter 

details and submit your order.  Payment must be made during the online ordering process, by Visa or 

Mastercard only (credit card or debit card accepted).                                                        

Please note:  

•   Ordering closes today Friday, 10th December 2021.  Packs will be delivered to the classrooms. 

•   Any orders received after Friday, 10th December will incur a $5.00 late order fee. 

•   Late orders may not be ready for the start of the 2022 School year. 

•   Home deliveries are not available. 

•   The Resilience Project Student Journal and Grade 5/6 Kilmore Student Diary will not be 

available after the due date for orders. 

If you elect not to purchase the Stationery Pack through JI Office Products, please 

ensure children come to school on the first day with the required materials.  

 

Sleep…Why is it so important? Are you or your 

teenagers getting any or enough?  
 

Hello to our local partner primary schools, 
 

We are pleased to invite our Assumption College community and our wider 
primary school community, to attend an online course presented by our Wellbeing 
team. 
 
Families who are interested please register to attend. 
 

Sleep…Why is it so important? Are you or your teenagers getting any or enough? 
What stops a good night sleep? 
 

So many questions on something so fundamentally important to our wellbeing. 
The ACK wellbeing team will be presenting an informative online session to answer 
these questions and provide advice, suggestions, and sleep tips to get you back 
into a good sleep routine. 
 

Start the 2022 school year on the front foot!  
 

Parents, Carers, Students, Staff all welcome.  

Date - Wednesday the 16 February 2022 6pm-7pm.  
 
To book your free place visit https://www.trybooking.com/BVWYS 
 
With thanks, 
 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fjiofficeproducts.com.au%2FKIL935&data=04%7C01%7CKim.Evans%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce591fae04da34eeeeaf908d998293906%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637708125379849598%7CUnknown%7CT
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.trybooking.com%2FBVWYS&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cccab675f6b894f831f7b08d9b482dae4%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637739296371272632%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG


Congratulations to: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A big thank you to Mrs Rowe and Mrs Jacobs for coordinating the challenge. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great week! 

Emma White 

Congratulations to all of our students who took part in the Premiers’ Reading Challenge! 

 

Yesterday certificates were presented to everyone who participated.  

Foundation Luke O, Seth L, Ben M, Zara S 

Grade 1 Kylah R, Zachary R, Caleb H, Montgomery A 

Grade 2 Bonnie B, Elizabeth H, Evie T, Payton S 

Grade 3 Kate O, Oliver S, Nicholas H, 

Grade 4 Kyle G, Abigail M, Isla D, Parker S 

Grade 6 Lincoln S 



 

 

Connecting With Kimberly 

 

 

 

 

On Friday, Life Education visited to celebrate the students who have participated in the 

Healthy Harold’s Heroes leadership program (HHH). HHH is a healthy and active schools 

initiative, whereby students are upskilled to develop, implement and review a health 

campaign at KPS. Well done to all of our HHH leaders for 2021. 2022 HHH Leaders will be 

recruited next year.  



 

 

Connecting With Kimberly 
 

Fear-less  
Triple P Program 

 

  

Kids Helpline 

 
 

 

Ph: 1800 551 800  

https://kidshelpline.com.au/  

 

Parentline 

 
 

 

Ph: 13 22 89  

https://parentline.com.au/  

 

Safe Steps 

 

 

Sexual assault, domestic and 
family violence  

 

Ph: 1800 015 188  
https://www.safesteps.org.au/   

 

Lifeline 

 
 

 

 
Ph: 13 11 14  

https://www.lifeline.org.au/ 

The following services are available outside of school hours. 

        ***In the event of an emergency please call 000*** 

Best,  

Kimberly Batsas-Hill 

Social Worker -Primary Welfare Officer 

Our KPS Elf has been reading lots of books in the Admin area 

All Victorian families currently have free 12 months access to the Fear-less, Triple P Program. 

Fear-less is an online and self-directed program that focuses on supporting your child to 

manage stress and anxiety and develop tools and strategies to cope with different situations. 

Registration for this online program can be found here:                                                         

https://www.triplep-parenting.net.au/vic-uken/get-started/fear-less-triple-p-online-vic-

recovery-and-resilience/ 

https://kidshelpline.com.au/
https://parentline.com.au/
https://www.safesteps.org.au/
https://www.lifeline.org.au/
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.triplep-parenting.net.au%2Fvic-uken%2Fget-started%2Ffear-less-triple-p-online-vic-recovery-and-resilience%2F&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ccbd851e0c2f0408ced4908d9bacb9
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.triplep-parenting.net.au%2Fvic-uken%2Fget-started%2Ffear-less-triple-p-online-vic-recovery-and-resilience%2F&data=04%7C01%7CBarb.Canty%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ccbd851e0c2f0408ced4908d9bacb9


 

                      

 

 

 

REMINDER   

 

All students need to bring a  

drink bottle to school.  

 

REMINDER TO WEAR YOUR HAT 

Just a reminder that all students need to wear 
hats.  All students and staff are required to 
wear hats that protect their face, neck and 
ears, i.e. legionnaire, broad brimmed or bucket 
hats, whenever they are outside. Baseball or 
peak caps are not considered a suitable 
alternative.  The school policy states that sun 
protection is to be used from September until 
the end of April or whenever UV levels reach 
three or more. 

Mon to Fri from      

8.15 AM 

 

 

If your child arrives after 8.50am 
Please ensure that your child is 
signed in at the office.  If they are 
not signed in you will receive an 
SMS stating that your child is away. 



 



 



 

 





Dear Kilmore Primary School Community 

 

This year we are decorating the shop for Christmas with colouring pages that 

our local community have coloured in for us.  

The following five pages have some wonderful Christmas images for the 

children to colour in. 

Please drop them in store so we can display them all around the shop.  

Each entrant gets a lollipop when they hand in their completed colouring 

page and there will be two winners picked on December 20. 

The lucky winners will receive a gift pack to the value of $150. 

All we require is a name and a contact number on the back of the colouring 

sheets so we can notify a winner.  

 

Also, we are not biased, if any of the teachers or staff wish to enter, we are 

more than happy to display their work too.  

Although I will hold the art teachers to a higher standard.  

 
 

CHRISTMAS COLOURING  

COMPETITION 














